
City of Lauderhill 
 

 
 

November 19, 2024 
 

Public Notice 
 

Notice: Public Hearing for City of Lauderhill Program Year (PY) 2023 
Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) 
 

Date:   December 9, 2023 
 
Time:  5:30 PM 
 
Location Lauderhill City Hall 

Multi-purpose Room #134/135 
5581 West Oakland Park Boulevard 
Lauderhill, FL 33313 

 
NOTICE IS GIVEN that a draft of the PY 2023 Consolidated Annual Performance and 
Evaluation Report (CAPER) for The City of Lauderhill has been completed and will be 
available for a 15-day public review period. Notice is also given that there will be a public 
hearing to discuss the draft CAPER. 
 
The CAPER reports on accomplishments and expenditures for the City’s Community 
Development Block Grant (CDBG) program, as required by the U.S. Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD) during the 2023 program year from October 1, 
2023 through September 30, 2024. In PY 2023, the resources made available for the 
CDBG program was $700,973. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD: Citizens and interested parties are invited to review and 
make comments on the draft CAPER. The draft CAPER is available for (15) fifteen days, 
beginning November 18, 2024 to December 2, 2024. The draft CAPER will be available 
at the City of Lauderhill City Hall, Grants Division located at 5581 West Oakland Park 
Blvd., Lauderhill, FL 33313, Monday through Thursday between the hours of 7:30 AM 
and 5:30 PM. Written comments regarding the program and activities that were funded 
may be made to Arlene Walcott, Grants Administrator, by mail at the address above, 
email: LauderhillCARES@lauderhill-fl.gov, or fax: 954-730-3025. A summary of public 
comments received will be included in the CAPER submitted to HUD. 
 



City of Lauderhill 
 
PUBLIC HEARING: A public hearing will be held on December 9, 2024, at 5:30 PM. The 
draft CAPER will be presented to the public and comments from citizens are welcome. 
The public hearing will be held in Multi-purpose Room #134/135 at Lauderhill City Hall 
located at 5581 West Oakland Park Blvd, Lauderhill, FL 33313. 
 
Disability & Translation Assistance: In accordance with the American With Disabilities 
Act (ADA), with at least 48 hours advanced notice, the City shall provide assistance and 
special arrangements for those who are disabled in order to provide information and 
services concerning federally funded programs. Translation services will also be provided 
for persons who may need assistance reviewing printed documents, reports and/or other 
related materials. Citizens may contact the City Clerk’s Office at least 48-hours prior to 
the hearing at (954)730-3010. 
 
One or more Commissioners may attend this meeting. 

 
Andrea M. Anderson 

City Clerk 
954-730-3010 


